
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 18, 2021 
 

Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors 
City of Ketchum 
Ketchum, Idaho 

 

Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors: 
 

Recommendation to Approve Road Closure for Special Event 
 

Recommendation and Summary 
 
Staff is recommending Council to approve the following road closure for a special event. 

 
Main Street between Sun Valley Road and Second Street. 
Nightmare on Main, Oct. 30 from 7 p.m. to Oct. 31 at 1 a.m. 

 
“I move to approve the street closure request for Nightmare on Main.” 

 
The reasons for the recommendation are as follows: 

• The City of Ketchum supports special events. 

• The city has assigned designated and non-designated areas for special events. 

• Non-designated street closures require approval by City Council. 
 

 

Introduction and History 
Nightmare on Main is a returning event in Ketchum.  
 
The application is attached but is still awaiting: 

• Temporary Traffic Control Plan 

• Approved permit from ITD 

 

Financial Impact 
There is no financial impact. 
 
 
Attachment 
Attachment A: Special Event application. 



 

SPECIAL EVENT NOTICE 

 

 
 
 

City of Ketchum 
 

 
 
 
 

 
The City of Ketchum is in receipt of an application for the following Special Event within the city of Ketchum: 

 
EVENT Nightmare on Main Street 

LOCATION Main Street between 2nd Street & Sun Valley Road 

DATE(S) October 30, 2021 
 

TIME(S) Set-up: Starting Saturday at 7pm 
Event starts: Saturday at 8pm 
Event ends: Sunday at 12am 
Clean-up: Sunday at 1am 
 

DESCRIPTION Return of the annual Nightmare on Main Street costume & dance party. 
 
Participating establishments include: the Casino (applicant), Warfield, Sawtooth 
Club, the Pod and Whiskey Jacques. The Limelight is assisting the applicant in the 
planning process. 
 
There will be no vending outside of the establishments. The only addition to the 
street will be the stage – set-up for the DJ and costume contest.  

NOTES The following application packet 
• Includes: application, signed COI, site plan, TTCP, signed Indemnification 

Agreement, invoices & checks scanned 
• Still to come: Approved ITD permit 

 
The applicant will provide a handwashing station and additional trash receptacles 
outside. 
 
The City, in step with years past, will waive the street closure fee and contribute 
$1,000 toward the Road Works Ahead cost. 
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